
HB 2583 Support 
 
Our family chose a virtual charter school because my son is brilliant and a competitive 
motocross rider. Traditional school and hybrid programs did not allow the flexibility for 
him to compete and train. Virtual charter school (Baker Early College High School) best 
fits his learning needs, but they’re unfairly excluded from crucial Student Success Act 
funding. HB 2583 corrects this by ensuring equal access to resources while keeping 
funds within Oregon’s community-run schools. It’s time to support all students. 
 
My son went to online school during the Covid pandemic and he excelled. He is on track 
to graduate with enough college credits to be a sophomore in college. The support and 
options via virtual school has kept my son engaged and participating in his education.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
Molly Mair 


